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NOTICE          

WITHDRAWAL OF NURSING AND MIDWIFERY TRAINING PROGRAMMES 

AT MAPANZA INSTITUTE OF HEALTH SCIENCES (MIHS) 

The Nursing and Midwifery Council of Zambia’s (the Council) wishes to inform members of 
the public that, in accordance with section 38 of the Nurses and Midwives Act No. 10 of 2019, 
all the nursing and midwifery training programmes at Mapanza Institute of Health Sciences 
have been withdrawn. 

The withdrawal of these programmes at Mapanza Institute of Health Sciences is effective 1st 
January, 2023.  

The Council shall redeploy all indexed students’ nurses and midwives to other higher 
education institutions offering nursing and midwifery programmes.  

The Council would like to remind all institutions of higher education offering nursing and 
midwifery programmes to comply to the set standards, procedures and regulations. The 
Council shall not hesitate to withdraw the approval certificate by erring institutions. 

Dated December 23, 2022. 

 

 
_________________________ 

Judith Kayanda Chipili (Mrs.) 
A/DIRECTOR EDUCATION AND TRAINING  

For/The Registrar and Chief Executive Officer 
Nursing and Midwifery Council of Zambia 
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